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MEMORANDUM 

 
To:  James L. Gillis, Jr., City Manager 
 
From: Jason Oliva, Finance Director 
 
Date:  January 7, 2025 
 
RE: Consideration of approving a Cooperative Purchasing Agreement with Tetra 

Tech to provide disaster public assistance services for Hurricane Milton 
   
 
As a result of Hurricane Milton, staff estimate the total damage incurred by the City to be 
approximately $2.85M. Of the total cost, staff anticipates reimbursement from FEMA in 
the amount of $2.7M.  The remaining amount will be split with the State of Florida ($75K) 
and the City ($50K). The bulk of the expenses incurred were for debris removal and City-
wide emergency protective measures. 
 
Submission requirements for FEMA funding are extremely detailed, complicated and time-
consuming. Minor irregularities in documentation can result in significant funding delays, 
audit issues and ultimately funding problems. The City is currently under contract with 
Tetra Tech for filing assistance for FEMA reimbursement for Hurricane Ian.  
 
The contract the City has with Tetra Tech for Hurricane Ian has expired. This City is 
requesting to utilize a cooperative purchase agreement with a City of Holly Hill contract 
for “Disaster Cost Recovery and Related Grant and Project Management” services awarded 
to Tetra Tech.  
 
Tetra Tech is a subject matter expert dealing with emergency situations, project 
management and funding through FEMA daily throughout the county. Fees charged under 
this contract are eligible for reimbursement from FEMA and the State of Florida.  
 
Staff recommends approval of the attached contract authorizing the City to move forward 
with Tetra Tech in providing grant project management services pertaining to Hurricane 
Milton. 
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